BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

DIED

SUTTON, Dr. Gerald Lawrence M.D. (Retired Obstetrician and Family Physician in Ormstown, Que.) Peacefully at Miramichi Lodge, Pembroke on Monday, September 30, 2002 in his 93rd year, Dr. Gerald Sutton of Pembroke, dearly loved husband of Helen G. Sutton (née Heise), Loving father of Peter K. Sutton, Toronto, Geri (Teedy) Murray (Bryan) of Ft. Lauderdale, Fla. and Donald L. Sutton (Patricia), Sudbury. Loving grampa of Michael, Amy-Leigh, Heide, Brittany and Greg. Step-grandfather of Shannon, Dear brother-in-law of Therese Sutton and uncle of Norman Sutton and Linda Sutton, Dear friend of Linda Sutton. Son of the late Peter and Adelaide (née Lawrence) Sutton, Predeceased by his brother Raymond. Relatives and friends may call at the Murphy Funeral Home, 296 Isabella Street, Pembroke on Wednesday from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. A Funeral Service will be held in the Chapel on Wednesday afternoon October 2, at 2 o'clock with Archdeacon Tim Parent of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, officiating, followed by cremation. Interment of Cremated Remains in St. James Anglican Cemetery, Ormstown, Que. In memory of Dr. Sutton, donations to the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown or the Miramichi Building Fund, Pembroke, would be appreciated by the family.

BORN

MACFARLANE-HANRAHAN - Tavis and Paula are pleased to announce the arrival of their baby girl, Olivia Nadine, born in Dublin, Irelend on July 8, 2002, weighing in at 9 lb. 4 oz. Proud grandparents are Linda Arthur, Keith Macfarlane and Dick and Anna Hanrahan of Ireland. Tavis, Paula and Olivia will be visiting Rockburn the first two weeks of October. Great-grandparents Ray and Marion Arthur.

SHERRINGTON - Fred and Hélène (née Lemieux) are pleased to announce the arrival of Lilliane Mae, born on September 1, 2002, weighing 7 lb. 8 oz. at the Centre Hospitalier Chicoutimi. A little sister for Alexander.

IN MEMORIAM

ELLIOT, W. Ross in loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away October 7, 1988. Always in our hearts

Anne & family

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to express our sincere thanks and appreciation to all our relatives, friends, neighbours for their kind expressions of sympathy, cards, floral tributes, foods, visits and memorial donations on the death of our father Alex McCaig.

Mary, Connie & Alex and families

Dr. Gerry Sutton dead at age 92

Valley people born in Omistown's Barrie Memorial Hospital between the late 1940s and the late 1970s stand a good chance of having been brought into the world by Dr. Gerald Sutton, beloved obstetrician and family doctor who died September 30 in Pembroke Ont. at the age of 92.

"He always had a big grin on his face, and there was a kind of a party atmosphere in the delivery room," recalled longtime colleague Dr. Marian Kelen this week in Ormstown, "He would get to his long string of telephone messages at the end of the working day, and sometimes he would fall asleep in the middle of a call, but nobody minded.

"He was a most beloved doctor, who always saw the funny side of things and was full of merriment."

Dr. Sutton came to Ormstown shortly after World War II after serving in the Air Force and taking pediatric training in Montreal, and worked at the Barrie "long past normal retirement age," said Dr. Kelen. He retired to Pembroke with his wife Helen, but always kept in touch with friends here.

Funeral services were held Wednesday in Pembroke, and burial will be in St. James' Anglican Cemetery, Ornstown.